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March 29, 2024 
 
House Education Committee 
House Bill 8102 School Emergency Dill Act 
 
Dear Chairman and Members of the Committee, 
 
The Rhode Island Chapter of the American Academy of Pediatrics (RIAAP) 
respectfully supports passage of House Bill 8102.  The RIAAP represents over 200 
pediatricians practicing in primary and subspecialty care across the state.  Regardless 
of our practice location or specialty, we care for children who attend school and are 
impacted by the number and logistics of Emergency Drills performed at their school. 
Even though the intent of the drills is to promote safety and security, frequent drills 
have been known to have adverse effects on students’ mental health.  
 
 H-8102 represents an important step in promoting security while avoiding injury to 
those we seek to protect.  We are encouraged to see the number of required drills per 
year decrease with an appropriate emphasis on the training of adults and trauma-
informed guidance from child healthcare professionals.    
 
These concerns are not isolated to Rhode Island, the topic regarding childhood 
trauma and safety during Emergency Drills has been well studied.  The RIAAP has 
submitted internet links to two professional summary articles to the Committee Clerk 
for your review.   
 
On behalf of all the members of the RIAAP we thank you for your consideration. 
 
Respectfully, 
 
Peter Pogacar, MD, FAAP 
President, American Academy of Pediatrics, RI Chapter 
 

 
 

 


